
Sacred Heart Pastoral Council 
August 23, 2016 

St. Isidore Catholic Center 
Approved Minutes 

 
Opening Prayer led by Fr. Burkle 
 
Attendance:  Fr. Burkle, Annette Uker, Keith Mayer, Rod Koch, Audrey Christensen, 
Marge Markham, Mark Ringhofer, Tom Thome.  Absent: Samantha Taets 
 
Meeting called to order by chairperson, Keith Mayer at 7:00 p.m.  Tom Thome moved to 
accept the corrected minutes (attendance changes). 
 
Finance Report:  Fr. shared reports for 4th quarter.  Discussion was held on the split of 
shared expenses for the Cluster.  Presently Visitation and Sacred Heart do 50/50.  A 
65/35 split was discussed.  Rent for office space/rectory and bulletin expenses will be 
added.  Rod Koch moved to have Sacred Heart pay 65% and Visitation 35% starting 
Sept. 1.  Tom seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Guild Report:  none 
 
Pastoral Minister Report:  none 
 
Fr. Burkle Report:  The building project feasibility study has been going well.  
Interviews have been held with more being scheduled.  On Sept. 8 the results will be 
shared.  A survey will also be in the pews for anyone who had not interviewed or filled 
out  a survey already. 
 
Old Business:  Comments were shared on the first Summer BBQ Bash.  A thank you 
was read from the Stefls.  The overall feeling was that it went well for the first time.  
Some thoughts to consider: auction earlier, brownies/bars as well as pie, shorter work 
shifts (not as much for 2nd shift to do), pie containers needed, knives for meat, games?, 
too much ketchup and mustard.  250-300 were served. Auction raised $2900. A thank 
you will be put in the bulletin. 
 
New Business:  The possibility of doing a soup supper in January was discussed. 
 
Next Mtg:  October 25 - 7:00 p.m. 
 
Marge Markham moved to adjourn at 7:49 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Audrey Christensen, Sec’y 


